Response of Max India to concerns regarding alleged groundwater pollution by one of its facilities
4 January 2006

Max India sent the following statement to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre, in response to the article, “Pharma factories poison village water”, Times of India, 6 Dec 2005: http://timesofindia.indiatimes.com/articleshow/1319632.cms
“This is with reference to your communication to us regarding the article “Pharma factories poison village water”, published in the Times of India, dated 6 Dec ‘05.

We wish to bring to your notice the following-
 

· Max India has only one factory, which is located at Village Rail Majra, Near Ropar and NOT in the Toansa Village. 

· The referred news item covers problems created by Pharma Industries and Max India is NOT a Pharma / Chemical / Bulk Drug company. Max India manufactures BOPP (Plastic) films from PP granules, which is essentially a dry process. 

· In the news report, Max India’s name is mentioned in Para-1 along with other Pharmaceutical Companies. However the 3rd Para clearly mentions that Govt. of India’s letters sent to Sarpanch of Toansa Village mentioned only 3 companies viz Ranbaxy, Montari and DSM and “Max India Limited” is NOT mentioned. 

· This is further substantiated in the second news item dated 9th Dec. 05 in the Times of India, which does NOT mention Max India at all.

· It is obvious that Max India’s name has been inadvertently included with Pharma / Chemical / Bulk Drug companies 

We wish to clarify that Max India is a responsible corporate with full environmental compliances and commitment to community welfare.
 

The plant at Rail Majra has all the necessary statutory compliances in place.   We have established strict monitoring and controlling systems and have received renewal of pollution control board approvals and consents on a periodic basis.

 

We trust that the above clarification makes it obvious that Max India is NOT associated with ground water pollution in Toansa Village.”
